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“The mission of the Oklahoma Department of Transportation is to provide a safe, economical, and  

effective transportation network for the people, commerce and communities of Oklahoma.” 
 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
July 12, 2019 
 
 
 
Honorable Elaine Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) is pleased to submit a letter of support for the 
City of Wagoner’s Rural Opportunity to Advance Development (ROAD). This project and its innovative 
partnerships exemplify BUILD program priorities in improving transportation infrastructure, safety, 
economic competitiveness, and quality of life.  
 
The goal of this project is to improve the safety and state of good repair issues that are prevalent 
throughout SH-51 (Cherokee Street), in City of Wagoner. The SH-51 corridor connects Wagoner’s CBD 
with a viable commercial area at a major highway crossroads of US-69 and SH-51. This area is the 
economic hub of the City of Wagoner. The project area is home to numerous residents, jobs, 
emergency services, public facilities, a regional hospital, and the only grocery store in the city. As 
shown in the ODOT 8-Year Plan, we plan to improve invest $545,000 to this intersection in FY2022. 
Additionally, we commit to an additional $500,000 for resurfacing the roadway of Cherokee Street, 
within the project area. 
 
The Cherokee Street corridor has significant storm water drainage issues, no ADA compliant curb 
ramps, few sidewalks, and eroding curbing and pavement conditions. The lack of adequate storm water 
drainage causing street flooding and lack of sidewalks has compromised travel safety for motorists and 
pedestrians alike.  
 
Because of this, it is important that the safety and viability of this corridor are persevered and improved. 
The project will improve traffic flow through traffic safety and access improvements. It also will improve 
the quality of life of Wagoner residents by providing safe infrastructure and means of travel to jobs, 
medical services, civic institutions and multiple commercial areas.  
 
I fully support the City of Wagoner in its endeavor to improve the Cherokee Street Corridor with local 
funds, ODOT funds, Wagoner County Health Department funds, and BUILD funding. I urge the USDOT 
to partner with the City of Wagoner to move this project forward. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tim J. Gatz 
Executive Director 

OKLAHOMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
             Tim J. Gatz, Executive Director 
                                   200 N.E. 21st Street 
                         Oklahoma City, OK 73105-3204 

                                     (405) 522-1800 







 

Rachael Cooper PE, CFM 
Wagoner County Engineer 

307 E. Cherokee St. 
Wagoner, OK  74467 

918.485.7979 
rcooper@wagonercounty.ok.gov 

July 2, 2019 
 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Office of the Secretary  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE:  U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT), 2019 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 
Application, Letter of Support for City of Wagoner, Rural Opportunity to Advance Development Project (ROAD) Project 
 
Dear Secretary Chao, 
 
On behalf of the office of the Wagoner County Engineer, I am writing to offer my strong support for the City of Wagoner’s 
Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) application for $10.3 million dollars to fund the Rural 
Opportunity to Advance Development (ROAD) Project. Successfully delivering this project is necessary for improving the 
safety, quality of life, economic competitiveness and state of good repair for the City of Wagoner. This project is the essence 
of what the BUILD program is intended for—to build infrastructure for the next century to meet the demands for safe 
transportation with flexible, scalable upgrades to specific corridors. This funding request represents a one-time need for a 
project that has leveraged over $4 million in State and local project participation.   
 
The project consists of a full renovation of the Cherokee Street/Oklahoma State Highway 51 Corridor, which is the main 
thoroughfare into downtown Wagoner and provides access to key economic centers and community social services. The 
project consists of roadway resurfacing, relocation of city-managed sub-surface public utilities, construction of sidewalks, 
crosswalks, ADA accessible ramps, and off-street side paths for bicyclists. The improvements will provide a safe multimodal 
environment that supports access to employment and healthcare services while improving health through availability of 
alternate forms and transportation and access to the only grocery store in the city.  
 
Realizing the project, is essential to the wellbeing of the local rural residents in the City of Wagoner. The composition of 
Wagoner residents living within the project area is diverse and residents earn a lower median household income than 
households in surrounding areas. Additionally, many households in the project area are transit-dependent, meaning that they 
do not own a vehicle. The high-quality infrastructure built through the Cherokee Street Safety and Mobility Improvement 
Project will serve to facilitate multi-modal and safe mobility options for residents to access places of employment and 
essential services and will facilitate the movement of goods and services to improve economic prosperity in the city. This 
project is vital for the City of Wagoner to ensure a safe, accessible, and economically competitive future and as a partner with 
the City of Wagoner, Wagoner County Engineering is in full support of this project scope. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of the application. Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at rcooper@wagonercounty.ok.gov or 918-485-7979. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Rachael Cooper PE CFM 
Wagoner County Engineer 

mailto:rcooper@wagonercounty.ok.gov
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Downtown Wagoner, Corp 

124 S Main St 

Wagoner, Oklahoma 74467 

 

 

 

 

7/2/2019 

 

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 

Office of the Secretary  

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

RE:  U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT), 2019 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development 

(BUILD) Application, Letter of Support for City of Wagoner, Rural Opportunity to Advance Development 

Project (ROAD) Project 

 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

 

On behalf of Downtown Wagoner, Corp, I am writing to offer my strong support for the City of Wagoner’s Better 

Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) application for $10.3 million dollars to fund the Rural 

Opportunity to Advance Development (ROAD) Project. Successfully delivering this project is necessary for improving 

the safety, quality of life, economic competitiveness and state of good repair for the City of Wagoner. This project is the 

essence of what the BUILD program is intended for—to build infrastructure for the next century to meet the demands for 

safe transportation with flexible, scalable upgrades to specific corridors. This funding request represents a one-time need 

for a project that has leveraged over $4 million in State and local project participation.   

 

The project consists of a full renovation of the Cherokee Street/Oklahoma State Highway 51 Corridor, which is the main 

thoroughfare into downtown Wagoner and provides access to key economic centers and community social services. The 

project consists of roadway resurfacing, relocation of city-managed sub-surface public utilities, construction of sidewalks, 

crosswalks, ADA accessible ramps, and off street side paths for bicyclists. The improvements will provide a safe 

multimodal environment that supports access to employment and healthcare services while improving health through 

availability of alternate forms and transportation and access to the only grocery store in the city.  

 

Realizing the project is essential to the wellbeing of the local rural residents in the City of Wagoner. The composition of 

Wagoner residents living within the project area is diverse and residents earn a lower median household income than 

households in surrounding areas. Additionally, many households in the project area are transit-dependent, meaning that 

they do not own a vehicle. The high-quality infrastructure built through the Cherokee Street Safety and Mobility 

Improvement Project will serve to facilitate multi-modal and safe mobility options for residents to access places of 

employment and essential services, and will facilitate the movement of goods and services to improve economic 

prosperity in the city. This project is vital for the City of Wagoner to ensure a safe, accessible, and economically 

competitive future. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of the application. Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please 

do not hesitate to contact me at 918-577-1772, or DowntownWagoner@gmail.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

Samantha Call 

Downtown Wagoner, Corp 
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“The mission of the Oklahoma Department of Transportation is to provide a safe, economical, and  

effective transportation network for the people, commerce and communities of Oklahoma.” 
 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
July 12, 2019 
 
 
 
Honorable Elaine Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) is pleased to submit a letter of support for the 
City of Wagoner’s Rural Opportunity to Advance Development (ROAD). This project and its innovative 
partnerships exemplify BUILD program priorities in improving transportation infrastructure, safety, 
economic competitiveness, and quality of life.  
 
The goal of this project is to improve the safety and state of good repair issues that are prevalent 
throughout SH-51 (Cherokee Street), in City of Wagoner. The SH-51 corridor connects Wagoner’s CBD 
with a viable commercial area at a major highway crossroads of US-69 and SH-51. This area is the 
economic hub of the City of Wagoner. The project area is home to numerous residents, jobs, 
emergency services, public facilities, a regional hospital, and the only grocery store in the city. As 
shown in the ODOT 8-Year Plan, we plan to improve invest $545,000 to this intersection in FY2022. 
Additionally, we commit to an additional $500,000 for resurfacing the roadway of Cherokee Street, 
within the project area. 
 
The Cherokee Street corridor has significant storm water drainage issues, no ADA compliant curb 
ramps, few sidewalks, and eroding curbing and pavement conditions. The lack of adequate storm water 
drainage causing street flooding and lack of sidewalks has compromised travel safety for motorists and 
pedestrians alike.  
 
Because of this, it is important that the safety and viability of this corridor are persevered and improved. 
The project will improve traffic flow through traffic safety and access improvements. It also will improve 
the quality of life of Wagoner residents by providing safe infrastructure and means of travel to jobs, 
medical services, civic institutions and multiple commercial areas.  
 
I fully support the City of Wagoner in its endeavor to improve the Cherokee Street Corridor with local 
funds, ODOT funds, Wagoner County Health Department funds, and BUILD funding. I urge the USDOT 
to partner with the City of Wagoner to move this project forward. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tim J. Gatz 
Executive Director 

OKLAHOMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
             Tim J. Gatz, Executive Director 
                                   200 N.E. 21st Street 
                         Oklahoma City, OK 73105-3204 

                                     (405) 522-1800 
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